## Council Meeting May 27, 2025

The Maysville Board of Aldermen met in regular session on Tuesday, May 27, 2025 at 6:00 pm pursuant to the Missouri Sunshine Law 610.021.

Mayor Ronnie Pearl called the meeting to order with the following members present: Clint Sollars, Darrell Conley, Amy Justus and Larry Zieber.

Also present was City Clerk Pat Fisher-Johnson, Jennifer Justus and Michele Allwood.

The meeting was called to order and Mayor Pearl led us in the pledge followed by a prayer from Alderman Zieber.

Alderman Justus made a motion to approve the consent agenda. Seconded by Alderman Zieber. Motion carried.

Jennifer reported on the Brownfield's newsletter. The Board asked to invite someone to come talk to us about their programs to assist with removal of a building.

Jennifer reported the recycling grant didn't fund the dog waste container and the bar jump activity item for the dog area at Bartlett Park. Board said there was money in next years budget that can assist with those items. Board agreed the area will need to be fenced off with fencing that is 4 ft tall.

Alderman Sollars reported the crew have been mowing, weed eating, taking care of trash cans, had the first safety meeting, and all the summer part time workers have started with a rotating schedule.

Alderman Justus made a motion to approve the Chamber/City Initiative Grant for Cactus Desert Rose for \$500. Seconded by Alderman Sollars. Motion carried.

The Board reviewed the council chamber dais of other cities and more information to come at later board meeting.

Michele reported both towers have been cleaned and are in great shape. She has backwashed filters, and other water plant duties.

There was discussion about loss water when the connection is made to the new water line for fire protection. Michele is going to reach out to Daniel about the use of the new meter we purchased for the hydrants. City Clerk will find out who is on the fire board and possibly set up a meeting with them to discuss this issue.

The board reviewed the 3<sup>rd</sup> year audit agreement with Hood and Associates. Alderman Sollars made a motion to accept the letter of agreement with them for this year's audit. Seconded by Alderman Zieber. Motion carried.

Jennifer reported she would like to step back soon and would like for us to start looking for her replacement.

Alderman Sollars reported he is going to get with Trevor at MO-Kan to talk more about the Home Town Grant for possibly some playground equipment.

Alderman Sollars reported that he met with Phil from Approved Paving about street repairs for this year. There are several roads that need wedging done. Phil is going to work the city up a proposal and get back to us.

The board is meeting with Alliance on Tuesday to discuss our wastewater system.

The Board then reviewed the proposed budget and made a few more changes. Budget will be passed during the last meeting of this month.

With no further business, Alderman Ziber made a motion to adjourn. Seconded by Alderman Conley. Motion carried.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:30 pm.

ATTEST:

City Clerk

Date

Mayor